
 

 

 

October 4, 2022 

Contact: El Paso Sector 

Strategic Communications Office-Public Affairs Office 

(915) 834-8365, 8856, 8861          

    

Statement
El PASO, Texas - On Oct. 4, 2022, at approximately 12:45 p.m., U.S. Border Patrol Agents assigned to 

the Ysleta Border Patrol Station, were involved in a shooting incident at the Ysleta Station. One person 

in custody was shot and transported to a local hospital for evaluation and treatment. Investigative 

personnel including the Federal Bureau of Investigations, The El Paso Police Department and the U.S. 

Customs and Border Protection’s Office of Professional Responsibility are on-scene at this time.  

 

OPR is reviewing the incident. Additional information will be shared as it becomes available. Note that 

the FBI is the lead investigative agency on this matter. 

 

 

-CBP- 

 

U.S. Customs and Border Protection is the unified border agency within the Department of Homeland Security charged with 

the management, control, and protection of our Nation’s borders at and between the official ports of entry.  CBP is charged 

with keeping terrorists and terrorist weapons out of the country while enforcing hundreds of U.S. laws. 

 


